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(California Court of Appeal, 6th Appellate District, 
12/1/14).

Bottom line
As a best practice, you should evaluate potential 

exposure to legal claims before terminating or taking 
other adverse action against an employee. We call this 
process “looking for red flags.” Inquiring about poten-
tial “whistleblower” claims is an important part of this 
process because it can uncover whether proceeding with 
a termination decision might expose you to a claim for 
wrongful termination in violation of public policy. Ask-
ing questions before making the termination decision 
and ensuring that personnel files contain documentation 
establishing a legitimate nonretaliatory basis for the de-
cision help minimize the risk of exposure to legal claims.

The authors can be reached at Futterman Dupree Dodd 
Croley Maier LLP in San Francisco, mfutterman@fddcm.com 
and jtouchstone@fddcm.com. D
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